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September 4, 2016

South Elementary Families,


We are very excited to welcome your child back to our newly renovated building. The improvements to our building inside and out are amazing. A big thank you goes out to our Construction Site Superintendent Jeff Derosha and the Owen, Ames, and Kimball construction company. Their professional approach and round the clock work down the stretch made it possible for South Elementary to start the year with all of our classrooms ready to go.


On Thursday September 15 we will hold our yearly Open House. Please plan a few extra minutes this year to tour the entire building and see all of the improvements.  Your support of the recent Bond Proposal for the improvements throughout our district and to South Elementary is greatly appreciated and we hope what you see on the 15th exceeds your expectations.


The largest part of the construction project at South was the restructuring and expansion of our parking lot. We have added 26 additional parking spaces to bring the total to 48 spots. There is also a 2 lane loop around the lot that will allow 4-5 times the amount of curbside drop off space that we had in the past. New signage for our parking lot, the front pickup/drop off area, and on the approach to South has been ordered and will be installed upon arrival. 


In order to improve the level of safety during our pick up and drop off times, we have some new procedures that we ask everyone to follow.  First, we ask every family to only do one drop off. Secondly, we encourage everyone to use the new drop off loop in the parking lot. It is 2 lanes, so the curbside lane is for drop off and the inside lane is for passing through. Do not leave your vehicle along the curbside lane. Third, please drop off in the most efficient way possible. The front office entrance is for Y5s through 2nd grade, the front East end doors are for 3rd and 4th grade students, and the rear East end doors are for the entrance of our 5th and 6th grade students. We ask that any family that has a student 3rd grade or older to do your family drop off in the parking lot. We are asking our older siblings to walk with any Y5-2nd grade siblings to the office doors until everyone is comfortable. We have staff members posted on the front two corners of the building and a crossing guard out front as well. Any families with only Y5s through 2nd grade students are still encouraged to use the drop off zone by the front office. 


We appreciate your cooperation in following the new parking procedures. There will be a learning curve with these new procedures for everyone involved. Please be patient as we work to make pick up and drop off as safe as possible for all students.  


Finally, our staff here at South Elementary wants to make sure that your child gets off to the best possible start to the school year. The first few days for our younger and new students can be quite stressful. Please do not hesitate in the first couple days to help make sure your child finds their way to the classroom and please reach out to us with any questions.

Go Bulldogs!                
